CEPP Minutes

March 27, 2007

In attendance: Beau Breslin (Chair), Jon Brestoff, Deb Hall, Matthew Hockenos (scribe), Pat Hilleren, Dan Nathan, Kyle Nichols, and Heather Vickery.

1. 3/6/07 and 3/20/07 minutes approved.

2. In her capacity as chair of the Special Programs Study Group Linda Simon has offered to meet with CEPP to hear our concerns about Special Programs. We agreed to ask Linda if she would be willing to attend a CEPP meeting for this purpose.

3. Beau reported that the Environmental Action Committee requested to meet with Beau (as CEPP chair) to discuss paper reduction. Beau suggested, and CEPP agreed, that they should meet with the appropriate IPPC subcommittee.

4. The DOS restructuring review charge was edited. It now reads: 

CEPP charges a sub-committee (consisting of two members of CEPP, one member of CAS, one member of FEC, and one representative from the registrar) with reviewing the restructuring of the Office of the Dean of Studies and the relationship between the Office of the Dean of Studies and the new Office of Student Academic Services. The subcommittee will address three broad issues: 1) What does the restructuring consist of? 2) Is the restructuring working? 3) Are changes needed to make the restructuring more effective? The subcommittee will report its findings and recommendations to CEPP.      
5. Michael Ennis-McMillan (Dean of Studies) and Ann Henderson (Registrar) joined us during the second half of the meeting to discuss internships.

There was general praise by CEPP for the internship guidelines on the DOS website but everyone agreed the guidelines could be improved and should be revised by the DOS and CEPP and endorsed by CEPP.

CEPP’s suggestions regarding internships: 1) a student seeking to do an internship should have to get her adviser to sign-off on the proposed internship; 2) the DOS should hold an annual workshop on internships; 3) internship guidelines should be attached to the internship form; 4) stipulate that all internships are S/U unless the faculty member articulates why they think a grade is appropriate; 5) limit internship credit to 9 credits of which no more than 6 can be at the 300-level.

